
[image: image1.wmf]Pheasant Run Homeowners Association

P.O. Box 4484                                              Topeka, KS 66601
DRAFT MINUTES -- BOD Meeting
Tuesday, August 10th, 2021 6pm
Attendance: Board members --  Rosie, Ray, Becky, Karla, Ronda, Sharon & 14 homeowners.
Agenda presented by Rosie for approval.  Vote to approve.  Moved by Ray, Seconded by Karla - approved.
Ronda presented June 2021 minutes.  Motion to approve as made by Karla,seconded byRay - approved.
Karla presented monthly financial report.  
OLD BUSINESS

Rain Guards – Rosie provided information on the progress of removing the rain guards at 5817, and damage and repairs that were precipitated by the rain guard removal at this location.  The membership was informed that once repairs were completed at 5817, the contractor would then move to the second building on the inspection listing as most needed removal at Building 5801.  It was indicated that depending on weather, this would be occurring in late August or early September.
Chimney Stacks – Rosie provided information regarding repairs to building chimney stacks in groups of 3, as the budget allows.  Again, buildings would be rated by the worst/oldest and work would move forward as one group of 3 was repaired/replaced to the next 3 on the list.
Secondary Election – Because concerns were raised because of a lack of full quorum in the May election, it was previously determined that a secondary election would take place at the September 7th meeting.  Rosie recruited and appointed a Nominating Committee and appointed Linda Walshire as Chairperson of the Nominating Committee.  The following timeline was developed in regards to the Secondary Election:

August 11th – Notice would be placed in the Pool Cabana listing Members running for BOD positions

August 23rd –  Delivery of election information/instructions/proxy to members.

September 7th – Meeting to complete election

NEW BUSINESS

Rules and Regulations concerning trash & patio upkeep (14.13)
Rosie indicated/discussed some of the issues that the BOD is having concerning residents leaving trash piled up on patios/decks/stairwells vice taking it to the dumpster.  This practice produces an unsightly appearance to our community, encourages insects and critters to seek out the area, and in some cases can cause a trip/fall hazard for both the individual and other community members.  Currently, BOD members have been removing such items themselves, but the behavior continues even after the BOD has indicated the behavior is not acceptable.  It was decided that the BOD should research what services could be contracted to provide removal services and have them billed to the owner/violator if the request to comply was denied.  Member would be notified by mail and given a specified date to comply by or the BOD would proceed by calling a service and billing the owner for the expense.  More to follow.
Next Meeting:  The next meeting will be a General Membership/Secondary Election Meeting on September 7th at 6:30pm at the Pool Cabana

The meeting was adjourned at 7:42pm.

The next meeting is scheduled for September 7th 2021, 6:30pm @ pool cabana

Ronda Klein
Secretary, PRHOA 

